

LICKING HEIGHTS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION




OCTOBER 18, 2005




        MINUTES OF MEETING

The regular meeting of the Licking Heights Alumni Associate was called to order by President Dan McDonnell on October 18, 2005, at 7:10 p.m. at Licking Heights High School.  Present were: Dan McDonnell, Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune, Barb Triplett, Milly and Bob Shaffer, Bobbie and Jim Lenhart.
Tom Dunkle made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes of last meeting (as everyone present received a copy), seconded by Milly.  Motion passed.

Officers’ Reports:


President – Dan reported that a laminated 11/14” sign behind Plexiglas had been placed under the roof of the bell tower.  He passed around a copy of it.


Vice President – Nothing to report


Treasurer – (Report attached to minutes).  There is a balance of $2004.17.  Tom Dunkle made a motion to reimburse Milly $29.78 for frame materials, Bobbie seconded.  Motion passed.

Committee Reports:


Brick – Dan has 3 more orders and will get them taken care of.


Grad Packages – Nothing has been done so far on this.  Dan asked that it be finalized by the March 2006 meeting.

Old Business:


There was discussion of a possible Hold Em Tournament.  More advertising is needed if we do it again.  


The annual banquet was discussed.  We talked about having it at the school versus another venue.  Barb will work on a survey to go to members for their input.  Janice Streit is seeing what she can do to reduce costs of having it at school.  We are wondering if a more casual event would create more attendance and interest in the banquet.

New Business:


2006 Budget – Tom Dunkle went over the two proposals for a 2006 budget.  The main difference is Proposal A would include mailings to members only, and Proposal B would include mailings to all alumni.  There was extensive discussion.

Dan said he is against mailings to all alumni and always will be.  He asked that whatever decision is made tonight that everyone accepts it and not continue to debate it.  He feels that too much effort and money is put out for such a poor response to membership, banquet attendance, etc.  He went over all the attachments to the agenda and pointed out that twice alumni had been told that only members would receive future mailings.  He also went over the policy statement, which was voted on.  He is concerned about spending money unwisely that could go into our scholarship fund.  He thinks increased membership was due to the fact that we said we were stopping our “mass mailings”.  Non members can still go to our web site for information.  As of 10-13-05, 7253 hits to that site were documented.  The Grad Packages will promote our membership information.  We probably need to send more newsletters to members.
Tom Dunkle presented another viewpoint.  He explained the postal permit fee of $150 per year and the original $150 registration fee.  He said we are communicating with alumni to grow our organization.  Without mailings to all alumni how do we ever increase our membership?  He proposes that we accept Plan B.  

There was further discussion and questions.  Tom Dunkle made the motion, seconded by Bobbie Lenhart, that we keep our non-standard mailing permit.  Discussion was held.  Motion carried.
We then voted on the two budget proposals.  Plan A – 1 vote, Plan B – 5 votes.

Bev wanted to know if we wanted to sell shirts at the last home football game.  Bev will check with Judy Gogolin.
Dan announced that our secretary, Barb Blanton, has resigned due to work-related reasons.  We will need to fill that position.

Jim made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Bob seconded.  Motion passed.

Respectfully Submitted,

Barbara Blair Triplett

Secretary Pro-Tem

